
GO Expansion Construction Notice 

 

 

Updated February 2024  

Steeles Avenue East Bridge Repairs 

(West of Leslie Street)  

Mid-March to late April 2024 (timeline subject to change) 
 

 

 

What is happening? 

As a part of bridges and structures maintenance delivery, crews will be performing a concrete 
repair on a section of the pedestrian walkway on the Richmond Hill corridor bridge over Steeles 
Avenue. The sidewalks on the eastbound and westbound below the railway bridge will be closed 
to pedestrian traffic throughout the construction period to accommodate the bridge repair. 
Signage will be in place to assist pedestrian traffic.   
  

 
 
 



 

 

Contact Us: 

 Write to us at: torontoeast@metrolinx.com; 

📞 By telephone (416) 202-3900 
  Find us on Twitter @GOExpansion 
  Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/projects-and-programs/go-expansion 
  Disponible en français sur demande. Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à: torontoeast@metrolinx.com 

 

 
 
 
 
What to expect   
 

From March 11 to April 15, 2024, Metrolinx contractors will replace a section of concrete walkway 
slab in the walkway of the southwest corner of the railway bridge. Construction crews will be on 
site Monday to Friday from 8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
 

To accommodate this work and to keep the area safe the portion of the pedestrian walkway under 
the rail bridge will be closed. On the east side of the bridge, pedestrians will be redirected to cross 
at the intersection of Bluffwood Drive and Steeles Avenue, providing access to the west sidewalk. 
On the west side of the bridge, pedestrians will be redirected westbound to the traffic intersection 
at Laureleaf Road and Steeles Avenue before continuing eastbound. Wayfinding signage will be in 
place. 
 

Questions 

We are here for you. If you have any questions or concerns about this work, please contact us via 

email at TorontoEast@Metrolinx.com or by phone at (416) 202-3900.  

 

We encourage all residents to stay connected.  

 

Please scan the QR Code to subscribe to our weekly e-Newsletter for updates and select 

Toronto East Region from the menu. We look forward to keeping you informed.  
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